
 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 
TAKE NOTICE that the Borough of Butler has filed an application with the New Jersey Department of 
Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, proposing to divert 0.038 acres of Butler Park on Park Place 
(Lot 30, Block 14) in connection with a proposed sanitary sewer installation by the Pequannock River Basin 
Regional Sewerage Authority (PRBRSA), the Project Sponsor.  As compensation for the proposed diversion 
the Borough of Butler proposes to construct parkland improvements with compensation of $2,781.45 from the 
PRBRSA.   
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-26.6(c), a public hearing to obtain comment on this request will be held at: 
 
 Location: Borough of Butler       Project Sponsor: 
   Municipal Building – Council Chambers    
   One Ace Road      Pequannock River Basin 
           Regional Sewerage 
 Date:  Thursday, October 25, 2018    Authority 
 
 Time:  7:00 pm EST  
 
All information submitted by the Borough of Butler to the Green Acres Program in support of this requested 
diversion of parkland is available for public inspection at the Borough’s Offices, Butler Library and Green 
Acres Program Office. 
 
Written comments on the proposed diversion request may be directed to Ms. Mary O’Keefe, Borough Clerk, at 
Municipal Building, One Ace Road, Butler 07405 (Phone: 973-838-7200).  Please send a copy of any comments 
submitted on this request to New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, Bureau 
of Legal Services and Stewardship, Mail Code 501-01, 501 East State St., P.O. Box 420, Trenton, NJ 08625-
0420. 

 
Public comments on this diversion request will be accepted during the public hearing and/or until two weeks 
after the public hearing date as set forth above.  

 


